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Freedom of Information request reference number:  7912.1 
 
Date of response: 10 October 2023 
 
Request: 
Does London Fire Brigade use PQA’s or NFCC Leadership Framework? 
 
Response: 
Our Training and Professional Development Team and People Services have provided a response to 
your request below.  
 
I can confirm that PQAs are not used in LFB appraisal (appraisal conversations). 
 
Our leadership programmes have been created using the NFCC Leadership Framework 
 
I hope you find this information of use.  
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more 
information about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on 
our website 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/

